
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  September 26, 2018      
 
RE: 1604 Bahama Drive (permit application # T2018-0028) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Sea Grape tree.  
A site inspection was done and documented the following: 
 

         Tree Species: Sea Grape (Coccoloba uvifera) 
 

 



  
 

 



 



 
 

 



 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
                  
Diameter: 29.6”  
Location: 40% (along sea wall-has caused cracking to wall-seawall has 
failed)    
Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 50% (fair to poor, sprawling multitrunked tree) 
Total Average Value = 63%  
Value x Diameter =  18.6 replacement caliper inches 
 
The tree and its the root ball is causing the sea wall to fail.  Construction of 
a new seawall similar to what was once in place and what is consistent to 
the neighborhood, will negatively impact the tree.  The Coconut Palm will 
also be removed and smaller regulated trees (1-pgeon plum and 1-red 
stopper) will be transplanted. 
 
Recommendation:  Recommend approval of the removal of one (1) 
Sea Grape tree at 1604 Bahama Drive to be replaced with 18.6 
caliper inches of dicot or fruit trees from approved list, FL#1, to be 
planted on site. 
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